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COMMITTEE MINUTES
TUESDAY 26TH FEBRUARY 2019

Present
Justine Glynn
David Lamb
David Williams
Brian Waters
Justine Langford
Andree Frieze
Geoff Bond
Jean Loveland
John Goddard

In attendance : Siriol Davies, Secretary


1. Apologies for absence were received from Penny Frost, Stan Shaw, Brian Willman and Chris Ruse.

2. The minutes of the meeting of 29th January 2019 were approved. David Lamb was thanked for writing them, in the absence of Siriol.

3. Matters arising 
The Liveable Neighbourhood Bid was not successful; feedback is awaited. Other avenues for pursuing these aims could be a scheme to mitigate traffic arising from Ham Close or eventually using some of the CIL money derived from the development.  Choice will arise on the spending of 25% of the CIL money; however, it was noted that the value is calculated not on the entire size, but on the increase in floorspace.
4. Re-designation of the Forum
This needs to be prepared by May.  It needs to be validated at an AGM, proposed for the 4th June, to be held at the Cassel.  This will allow for publicity in the next magazine due out in mid-May.

Constitution – DW will consider the need for any amendments.  A 50% quorum was agreed for meetings.

A list of 21 people needs to be drawn up in support.

5. NCIL (Community Fund) applications

JLfd will ask Siobhan Oktay to clarify how the amount of CIL available for community decision is arrived at.  Money allocated to the Sea Scouts may return to the fund, if the contingent funds cannot be raised.  Projects from the Liveable Neighbourhood Bid could be considered.
6. Ham Village Centre
The Ham Village Centre is for sale as a residential property.  Councillors will be talking to local residents about the issue.  There are concerns about the accounts.  AF will draft an email to nominate it as an Asset of Community Value which would pause any sale.
7. St Michael’s Convent Consultation
DL had circulated a draft which was agreed and will be submitted on behalf of the Forum.  The question of public access has not been resolved.
8. Chairmanship of the Forum
Since none of the committee are willing to stand as Chair, with all the responsibilities involved, outside candidates need to be sought, perhaps through organisations such as CVS.  In the interim, a temporary solution is for several people from the committee to monitor the email address (info@hamandpetersham.org) and respond as appropriate.  Those people are: BWs, JGn, GB, CR, JLfd, DL and SD. An automatic holding message can be set up.  In order to avoid duplication of responses, all replies should be copied in to the above address.  Any queries outside the scope of the Forum will be directed to other suitable organisations.  GB to set up necessary access.
Ham Fair – the committee decided not to have a stall this year.
9. AOB
Finance (NB This should be a standing item on the agenda.)
£3,700 is currently available.  A fundraiser is needed; JGd will talk to BWn to see if he is willing to take on that role.

Heathrow consultation – committee members agreed to respond as individuals; the prospect of many more flights over the area is alarming.  The deadline is 4th March.
10. Date of next meeting: It was decided to cancel the March and April meetings and hold future meetings in May, July, September and November, in addition to the AGM mooted above.  SD to confirm dates.  JLfd suggested asking Phil Jones Consultants to attend the AGM and present the result of the Active Neighbourhood Study.
